Arlington Township Regular Meeting Minutes July 18, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Supervisor, Wm. Colgren Jr.,. Board members present were Pitts, Pugsley, Bregger, and DeLeo.

The minutes of the June 20, 2012 meeting were read and approved.

Police Report-- None

Fire Report-- the parking lot has been resealed. The department can now purchase government surplus items direct. The training facility in South Haven is now in service. July had many grass fires.

Hospital Report-- Robin reported that the budget has been approved with an anticipated income growth of 3.5%. The hospital has been notified at it is among the top 100 hospitals in the US.

Supervisor's Report-- Bill had a meeting with the Road Commission about 44th Ave. It appears that all issues are now resolved providing the road drains properly when and if it ever rains again. Bill checked gravel roads and found that the salt is holding fairly well. All seal coating is now done and looks good. No meeting has yet been held with John O'Connell and Brian Knotek to discuss recent complaints.

Clerk Report-- The Primary Election will be held on August 7, 2012.

Treasurer Report--

Beginning Balance	\$193,899.92
Monthly receipts	28,533.73
Monthly expenditures	1,034.07
Ending Balance	\$221,399.58

Motion to pay the bills and the election inspectors at upcoming election by DeLeo supported by Bregger. Motion Carried.

Larry Hummel from the Road Commission was present to encourage residents to vote in favor of the County Road Commission millage renewal. A resolution supporting the renewal was read by Bill with Pugsley making a motion to endorce the resolution in favor, supported by Bregger. Motion Carried.

Our Electrical Inspector, Dick Burrows, has resigned to retire effective 7-17-12.

Several political candidates were present and spoke briefly to the crowd.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Minutes taken by William Pugsley, Clerk